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(vi) A complete discussion of mitiga-
tion and enhancement measures pro-
posed to be undertaken if an exemption 
is granted. 

(6) When the exemption applicant is a 
license or permit applicant or a Gov-
ernor, a copy of the application shall 
be provided by the exemption applicant 
at the time the application is filed, to 
the Federal agency which denied the li-
cense or permit. 

(f) Review of the application by the Sec-
retary. (1) Upon receiving the applica-
tion, the Secretary shall review the 
contents thereof and consider whether 
the application complies with the re-
quirements set forth in paragraphs (c), 
(d) and (e) of this section. 

(2) The Secretary shall reject an ap-
plication within 10 days of receiving it 
if he determines that it does not com-
ply with paragraphs (c), (d) and (e) of 
this section. If the Secretary rejects an 
application because it does not contain 
the information required by paragraph 
(e) of this section, the applicant may 
resubmit a revised application so long 
as the applicant does so during the 90 
day period specified in paragraph (d) of 
this section. 

(3) If the Secretary finds that the ap-
plication meets the requirements of 
paragraphs (c), (d), and (e) of this sec-
tion, he will consider the application in 
accordance with part 452. 

(g) Notification of the Secretary of 
State. The Secretary will promptly 
transmit to the Secretary of State a 
copy of all applications submitted in 
accordance with § 451.02. 

(h) Public notification. Upon receipt of 
an application for exemption, the Sec-
retary shall promptly publish a notice 
in the FEDERAL REGISTER (1) announc-
ing that an application has been filed, 
(2) stating the applicant’s name, (3) 
briefly describing the proposed agency 
action and the result of the consulta-
tion process, (4) summarizing the infor-
mation contained in the application, 
(5) designating the place where copies 
of the application can be obtained and 
(6) specifying the name of the person to 
contact for further information. The 
Secretary will promptly notify each 
member of the Committee upon receipt 
of an application for exemption. 

(i) The information collection re-
quirements contained in part 451 do not 

require approval by the Office of Man-
agement and Budget under 44 U.S.C. 
3501 et seq., because it is anticipated 
there will be fewer than ten respond-
ents annually. 

§ 451.03 Endangered Species Com-
mittee. 

(a) Scope. This section contains provi-
sions governing the relationship be-
tween the Secretary and the Endan-
gered Species Committee. 

(b) Appointment of State member. (1) 
Upon receipt of an application for ex-
emption, the Secretary shall promptly 
notify the Governors of each affected 
State, if any, as determined by the Sec-
retary, and request the Governors to 
recommend individuals to be appointed 
to the Endangered Species Committee 
for consideration of the application. 
Written recommendations of these 
Governors must be received by the Sec-
retary within 10 days of receipt of noti-
fication. The Secretary will transmit 
the Governors’ recommendations to 
the President and will request that the 
President appoint a State resident to 
the Endangered Species Committee 
from each affected State within 30 days 
after the application for exemption was 
submitted. 

(2) When no State is affected, the 
Secretary will submit to the President 
a list of individuals with expertise rel-
evant to the application and will re-
quest the President to appoint, within 
30 days after the application for exemp-
tion was submitted, an individual to 
the Endangered Species Committee. 
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